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NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

 

 

JULY 2007

 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 

 

 

When you see or hear our local 

ambulances or fire apparatus rushing to 

an emergency, please remember the 

success or failure of that trip is 

determin

ed by the instant availability of 

volunteers staffing those agencies.

 

 

People are the most important ingredient 

in these life saving efforts and we the 

community are well served by those who 

give their time, talents and sweat to help 

others.

 

 Our area of t

he county is blessed 

with people willing to volunteer for all 

kinds of tasks taking time from family 

and other matters.

 

 Most everyone has 

busy lives but these groups who 

concentrate on safety in our lives 

deserve our thoughts and our money and 

our time.

 

 

 

To Chief Cliff Alexander and 

the volunteer fire fighters, to Chief Scott 

Albrecht and the volunteer responders 

from Berkshire Emergency Ambulance 

Service: Thanks!!

 

 

 

The village board, library board and our 

employees are working closely with 

village commi

ttees with building 

recommendations and decisions 

impacting direction for our 

infrastructure.

 

 The municipal building, 

library building, water system, 

sidewalks, strategic plan and code 

enforcement are the priorities generating 

all of this effort.

 

 Later t

his summer or 

early autumn, the village board, Hunt 

Engineering and rate committee will 

present current and long

-

term initiatives 

for the water system.

 

 The Village 

Preservation Planning Group hosted and 

led discussion’ at a recent meeting 

questioning Rand

y Crawford of 

Crawford and Stearns Architects.

 

 This 

meeting and more like it will possibly 

result with handicap accessibility and 

more space

 

at our public library.

 

 The 

sidewalk committee chair Bill Swagler, 

Jr. explained to me the thought 

provoking comme

nts from their 

meetings, so far.

 

 I have confidence the 

final recommendations from the 

sidewalk committee will be thoughtful 

and complete.

 

 These recommendations 

and decisions may not agree with 

everyone’s opinion but they will be well 

thought.

  

 

 

Many goo

d things: Village green 

property due to Tiller & Toiler 

volunteers, organized youth activities 

due to Northern Tioga Youth League 

volunteers, Valley Days and Spring 

events due to core volunteers from Main 

Street Revitalization and the NV 

Historical Society

, repair of monuments 

at Hope Cemetery due to the Cooley 

family, banners highlighting Main Street 

due to the Chamber of Commerce 

volunteers and increasing coverage by 

Tioga County Deputy Sheriffs and NY 

State Police.

 

 

 

A few not so good things: spray paint

ing 

and minor vandalism causing expense to 

those who care to repair.

 

 

 

 

Your mayor recommended destruction 

of the abandoned structure at 3 Maple 

Ave.  We believe that will be complete 

by this autumn.

 

 It is our charge to 
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MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 


When you see or hear our local ambulances or fire apparatus rushing to an emergency, please remember the success or failure of that trip is determined by the instant availability of volunteers staffing those agencies.  People are the most important ingredient in these life saving efforts and we the community are well served by those who give their time, talents and sweat to help others.  Our area of the county is blessed with people willing to volunteer for all kinds of tasks taking time from family and other matters.  Most everyone has busy lives but these groups who concentrate on safety in our lives deserve our thoughts and our money and our time.   To Chief Cliff Alexander and the volunteer fire fighters, to Chief Scott Albrecht and the volunteer responders from Berkshire Emergency Ambulance Service: Thanks!! 


The village board, library board and our employees are working closely with village committees with building recommendations and decisions impacting direction for our infrastructure.  The municipal building, library building, water system, sidewalks, strategic plan and code enforcement are the priorities generating all of this effort.  Later this summer or early autumn, the village board, Hunt Engineering and rate committee will present current and long-term initiatives for the water system.  The Village Preservation Planning Group hosted and led discussion’ at a recent meeting questioning Randy Crawford of Crawford and Stearns Architects.  This meeting and more like it will possibly result with handicap accessibility and more space at our public library.  The sidewalk committee chair Bill Swagler, Jr. explained to me the thought provoking comments from their meetings, so far.  I have confidence the final recommendations from the sidewalk committee will be thoughtful and complete.  These recommendations and decisions may not agree with everyone’s opinion but they will be well thought.  


Many good things: Village green property due to Tiller & Toiler volunteers, organized youth activities due to Northern Tioga Youth League volunteers, Valley Days and Spring events due to core volunteers from Main Street Revitalization and the NV Historical Society, repair of monuments at Hope Cemetery due to the Cooley family, banners highlighting Main Street due to the Chamber of Commerce volunteers and increasing coverage by Tioga County Deputy Sheriffs and NY State Police.


 


A few not so good things: spray painting and minor vandalism causing expense to those who care to repair.  


Your mayor recommended destruction of the abandoned structure at 3 Maple Ave.  We believe that will be complete by this autumn.  It is our charge to maintain and improve financial and visual improvement in the village and we will continue to do so.  


Street pavement continues this summer though costs for those materials ever increase.  Our Village of Newark Valley Web Page will be available to all very soon.  Our Village Clerk, Mertie Pozzi, and her team in the office are creating a wonderful electronic information source that will offer all kinds of availability to residents. 


During Newark Valley Days, your mayor will accept plaques from NYS Parks and Recreation accrediting the Tappan Spaulding Library and our Municipal Building as historic buildings.  Local, regional and state officials hopefully will attend to thank our preservation committee for their dedication to task.  Joan Knapp, Dorothy Torrey, Virginia Wood, and Marjean Coghill deserve our appreciation.


As you may see from the above statements, volunteerism is essential for quality of life.  Many things are accomplished daily by volunteers that we cannot afford to offer.  Please volunteer your time and talents to the next person who asks you.  You will find it thrilling!!


Thanks!




Jim Tornatore



CLERKS REPORT: 


The WEBSITE is here!  villageofnewarkvalley.com. The office has been very busy creating our website. It is finally up and running, and we will continue to add and update information on that site. When we first began the creation of the site, I was nervous about it and looking for help from other sources (unsuccessfully), and decided to just dig in. When we actually got into it, we had a great time brainstorming and creating the site. We believe this site will be a great asset to the Village of Newark Valley and our residents. We have tried to make it informational, user friendly, and add ease for residents as well. You are able to print out any forms that you need, contact us by e-mail, and stay current with board meeting minutes, updates, events, etc. You can subscribe to receive an e-mail to let you know about updates as they are posted. To subscribe see the bottom of the main screen, right hand side. You will also notice that you can view the weather, at the very bottom of the screen, for the Newark Valley area. If you have any comments, complaints, or maybe kudos, you can let us know by e-mailing us from the contacts section.  We are proud of what we have created so far, but please bear with us as we continue to fine-tune the site!  




Mertie Pozzi


PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:


Now that summer is here and mowing has started, please remember to keep the drains clear of clippings and leaves.  The DPW has cleared the creeks and drainage ditches so the rain can get to the creeks and not in the road.  Our creeks are large enough to hold most of the water most of the time.


Water meters have been read and billed.  If you have a larger bill than normal, then you need to check for leaks.  The DPW will help whenever possible.  You can check the meter and the pipe that comes in the house for leaks or moisture on the wall.  If you have either, please call the DPW at 642-8700 and leave a message.  I will get back to you and set up a time to look at it.  If you have a leaky faucet, it will cost you money for water to just run down the drain!  A simple way to see how much is to catch the water in a gallon jug and time how long it takes to fill up.  Take that time and divide it into 24 hours; take that number and multiply it by 182 (6 months).  This will tell you how much water you paid for that went down the drain.  It’s always better to fix a leak as soon as possible rather than think it does not leak that much.



The DPW wishes all the graduates good luck in the future, and a safe summer to all.





Bill Foster


BRUSH            LEAVES AND GRASS  


July 17th  
                  July 18th


August 21st  
            August 22nd 


October 9th                  October 10th

November 6th

November 7th                                                      


CODE ENFORCEMENT


Grass needs to be kept lower than 10” and trimmed around trees and sidewalks.  Shrubs and trees need to trimmed back away from sidewalks so people can walk on them without getting hit. This also goes for flowerbeds. 


The Code Enforcement Officer will soon be addressing the sidewalk issue with those that need repairs. This is a heads up on this issue.


Property Maintenance Code of New York State, all buildings and houses are required to have property/house numbers on them.  They need to be at least 4” high minimum.


*********************************


Lee Virtue has decided that he lacked the free time for Code Enforcement and he wants to do other things; therefore, he has submitted his resignation effective July 1st. If anyone has an interest in Code Enforcement, please call the village office at 642-8686 or e-mail us at vonvclerk@stny.rr.com. 





     Jim Tornatore


*********************************



 


 

FIRE MARSHAL


Summer is coming and here are fire safety tips for you on fireworks.


FIREWORKS – The safest way to enjoy fireworks is to attend an outdoor public display put on by professionals.  Pyrotechnic devices (better known as fireworks) are designed to burn and explode, and are a leading cause of injuries.  In the U.S. every year, fireworks used by amateurs cause thousands of injuries serious enough to require emergency room treatment.  Children between the ages of 10 and 14 are at the greatest risk of injury from fireworks.  In 1995, more than 11,000 people suffered severe fireworks injuries in the United States, including burns, lacerations, amputations, and blindness.  NFPA recommends that all fireworks – including devices considered “legal” – be used only by trained professional Pyrotechnicians.  Even sparkles, often mistaken as safe, burn as hot as 1200 degrees Fahrenheit. Leaves in any area where amateurs (adults included) are using these devices can cause property damage due to fires.  For safety reasons, do not pick up or touch found fireworks.


Have a SAFE and HAPPY 4TH of JULY.




Dennis Liebe

NEWARK VALLEY DAYS: 

August 10th and 11th

Please join us this August for Newark Valley Days sponsored by the 
Village, the Town, the NV Historical Society and the Newark Valley 
Happenings Committee.  Events will be taking place around the village on Friday, August 10th and Saturday, August 11th.   



Friday night at the Depot will include music by Nathan Little—Country East.  Refreshments are served at 6 and the show starts at 7.   We will also have music at the Trout Ponds in the evening by the Lazy Sherpa Ramblers. 



Saturday starts with the annual NV Days parade at 11.  We will have bands, floats, vintage cars, plenty of fire trucks and much more. 



The parade will be followed by music, food and events at the Depot and the Village Green.  Music entertainment will be provided on the Green by the Kirby Band and Night Sounds.  Also visit the Noble Room for the art show and check out the book sale in front of the Tappan Spaulding Library.  The Depot will be packed with lots of activities for the kids.  We will have a giant inflatable Jacobs Ladder and a Bungee run and there will also be face painting and games for the kids.    



The Congregational Church on Main Street will host a bounce house, 
kid’s games, music, desserts in the chapel, and a quilt show in the 
church.  



In the evening, please join us at the Trout Ponds from 5-7 for music by 
Masterpiece.  High Noon will play from 7:30-9:30.   At 9:30, we are hoping to have fireworks, but we are still short on our fundraising goal.   If you can help, please contact Leslie at 642-5412.   

COME JOIN THE FUN and GET INVOLVED



Vendors wanted:  To take part as a vendor on Saturday, please call Spark Robble at 642-3914.  We’d like to see as many local wares as possible!

Join the parade!!  If you would like to march in the parade or have a float idea, please call Ginny at 642-9974.   Any and all interesting parade groups are welcome.

Volunteers needed:  We will be running another coin toss this year and need volunteers to help raise funds by “catching” donations from passing cars.  It’s great fun!  Call Barb at 642-3477.

For general questions, please call Bonnie at 642-8228.  Hope to see you there!


LIBRARY


To The Residents of the Town and Village of Newark Valley:


For almost one hundred years, the Tappan-Spaulding Memorial Library has


been providing the people of Newark Valley and the surrounding towns with free library services.  During those years, the term library services has evolved from loaning books, to lending records and videos, to today, where the library provides computer service and free internet access to all patrons.


To continue to provide our users with the most up-to-date technology the library is asking for your help.  Library cards will continue to be issued at no cost to users, but the board of trustees is suggesting the following one-time contribution from our library users:


· $10.00 from adults from age 20-120


· $5.00 from young adults from age 12-19


· Pennies for the library (collection containers available at the library) for children age 5-11


· $25.00 from families


These contributions are strictly voluntary and may be tax deductible.  All contributions will go directly toward library expenses in an effort to provide better service. The board of trustees would like to thank you in advance for your help and welcomes suggestions on how the library can be improved.


Tappan-Spaulding Library Board of Trustees


Robert Nelson

Lucy Cross


Douglas Gorsline
Cathy Yetter


Doris Baylor 


Sign your child up now for the Summer Reading Program.  It is for children Pre-K to 6th grade every Friday starting July 6th until August 10th.  The child does not have to make all the Friday programs this is why we run it for 6 weeks so each child can try to make what programs they can.  The programs run from 1:00-2:00 on Fridays and include stories, crafts and games.  Our party will be the last date in August and will be a 2-hour program.  We make reading fun for the kids.


TILLERS & TOILERS GARDEN CLUB


If you have been enjoying the beauty of the Village Green, you may thank the Tiller’s and Toilers Garden Club of Newark Valley.

 


Stop by our table at the village green during Newark Valley Days on August 11, 2007. We will be having tee shirts on sale depicting the Newark Valley bandstand. See you there.


SIDEWALK COMMITTEE


Committee members: Mike Reynolds, Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Cathy Kuntzleman, Cyndy Vosburgh, Jay & Barb Bovair, Leslie Inderwies, Calvin Gehen, Bill Swagler, Jr., and Bonnie Sisco.  


The sidewalk committee was formed to make determinations on three issues.  One of these is determining where future sidewalks (where none have ever existed) would be feasible to conform with the law specifying the village become a sidewalk community by the year 2014.  The second issue is to decide if the codes concerning sidewalks need to be amended.  The third and certainly not the least important is to decide if the idea of the village taking over responsibility for sidewalk repair, future upkeep, and potential installation of sidewalks where none have existed is achievable.


After looking at all the data on the third issue, the committee has voted to keep the current law as it stands which states the homeowner is responsible for repair of sidewalks on their property.  The number of sidewalks in urgent need of repair and those that need some repair are immense.  For the village to incur this duty would be a huge increase in taxes for all property owners.  Because of the high volume of sidewalk repair that needs to be done in a timely manner, the possibility of spreading the tax increase out over enough years to ensure the property owner no undue financial stress is not possible.  This law is not a new one, but one that has always been in place.  


Our next meeting is Thursday, July 21, in the code enforcement office where we will begin discussing the issue of future sidewalks where none exist.  In some areas, where we feel it might not be necessary to have sidewalks, there are a few that are in need of repair.  We have suggested to code enforcement that these areas not be addressed for repair until we make a decision on the feasibility of sidewalks on those streets. 


Bill Swagler, Jr.


Committee Chair


TREE CENSUS


Trees in any residential or populated area play a very important role whether the location is village, suburban or urban environment.  Trees help purify the air, save energy in heating or cooling costs, help retain water, aid in erosion control and help reduce noise.  Trees provide habitat for wildlife, birds in particular,  and their aesthetic and psychological benefits are significant.  Mature, healthy trees growing in the right proximity to your residence, outbuildings and roadways boost the value of your home significantly.  


Ed Nizalowski and Kevin Mathers came to the village board last fall and expressed concern over the trees along Main Street in the village.  There is a combination of Norway maples and Texas honey locusts that were planted by New York State in the 1960’s when a major upgrade of Route 38 was done.  A high percentage of the Norway maples have gone into decline due to such factors as root constriction, exhaust fumes and road salt.  


As part of an effort to decide what might be done as more and more trees are removed, Ed and Kevin are part of a group that is doing a census of all the trees in the village that would be considered to be on village right of way. Eight teams have been assembled.  The census taking will start after July 4th and hopefully will be complete by July 31st.   There are approximately 450 trees that are on the village’s right of way.  The census will tabulate location, species, age and condition.  If you wish to help out one of the teams, contact Ed Nizalowski (642-8075).


Ed Nizalowski will be doing two tree related programs in August.  On Saturday, August 4th, he will do a “Big Trees of Tioga Tour.”  Cost is $10 and is sponsored by Tioga County Tourism (call 687-7440).  On August 24th, he will be giving a talk on environmental history in Tioga County for a Depot Friday Night program at 7 PM.  Admission is free.




Ed Nizalowski


NEWARK VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 


Global Warming Awareness Event in Newark Valley

On July 7, "Live Earth" concerts will take place all over the world to raise awareness about global warming.   The Newark Valley Historical Society is holding a FREE event beginning at 4:00 PM on July 7 featuring live music and speakers from Cornell University.  Music will be provided by "Tom & Marie," "Hope & Jim," and "Phil Shapiro and Carrie Shore...the American Folk Tradition."



The three speakers will talk about Global Climate Change.  Dr. Robert Ross, director of Education at Cornell's Paleontological Research Institution, will cover local effects of climate change.  Dr. Caren B. Cooper from Cornell's Sapsucker Woods Lab of Ornithology will speak about the effect of climate change on birds.  Dr. Sylvester Johnson from Cornell's 
Museum of the Earth will talk about the negative impact that climate change has on our region, including farming, and how we can make a difference.  



To get to the Newark Valley Depot travel on Rt. 38 to Newark Valley. Turn west at the traffic light on Water Street. Cross the old trestle bridge.  Bear right onto Whig Street. Go one block and turn left on Depot Street.  The Historical Society's event is not associated with the people involved in the Live Earth Concerts.  NVHS is not collecting donations for the cause. The day's goal is to raise local awareness of a global situation.  Food will be available at the Depot.  Bring a lawn chair if the weather


is nice.



For further information call Marcia Kiechle at (607) 642-8967.

MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK:  


There are still two more concerts left at the Trout Ponds Park.  Plexigrass will be playing on July 27th from 7-9 PM and Sleepyhead will be playing August 24th from 6-9 PM.  These concerts are free.  Bring your lawn chairs and enjoy.


FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERKS OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 


Have a safe and happy summer.
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